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DRAFT

Meeting Minutes for September 15, 2018
Attendance: 
Committee:

Keith Haley, Frank Roberts, Brandy Altergott, Chad Farr, 
Jim Ferguson
BEP Facility Managers:

Jazmarie DeJesus, Yolanda Doak, Carmella Ferreira, Anthony Ford, Shelly McDermott, David Pelaggi, Ken Ramsay, Angel Torres

Bureau:
Brian Sigman, Ed Owens, David Walshe
Guests: Kelly Roberts, Bill Doak, Terry Smith
Chairman Haley called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m. Everyone was welcomed to the meeting and a roll call of members was taken.
The minutes of the June 5, 2018 meeting were brought up for action.

Motion made by Brandy Altergott to accept the minutes as presented.
Seconded by Frank Roberts
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
A budget update was given by Ed Owens. The balance of the Business Enterprise Program (BEP) account is at $900,000. The average monthly expenditures have exceeded the income by about $4,700. This deficit should be covered by reductions in payroll resulting from a field representative retirement that will not be refilled. In recent months there were increased repair costs due to facility fire suppression systems that required updating. 
The highway rest area buildings on I-84 and I-91 remain operational for the first shift only. 
The review of the regulations was discussed. Some of the terminology in the regulations needs updating. The sub-committee consists of Keith Haley, Brandy Altergott and Frank Roberts. 
David Walshe, who is a new field representative, was introduced. He is filling a vacancy created by a retirement in January. A second retirement occurred August 1st. That vacancy is not being refilled due to budget constraints.
BEP facility manager retirement contributions were discussed. Effective July 1, 2017, based on the SEBAC Agreement, there was a 1.5% increase in the contribution rate required for all participants in the state retirement system. The agency sought clarification as to whether this increase applied to BEP facility managers and the Comptroller’s Office advised that it did. An additional payment based on each facility manager’s 2017 Schedule C is needed. Notification of the amounts due will be sent to each of the facility managers. The rate will be increasing by an additional 0.5% effective July 1, 2019. 
The amount for insurance premium co-payments was also discussed. For the first time there are different rate charts; one for bargaining unit employees, another for non-bargaining unit employees, and another for employees hired after July 1, 2017.  Clarification was sought as to which rate applied to the BEP facility managers. The Comptroller’s Office advised that this decision rests with DORS. This guidance has just been received so the issue will be under review at the agency level.

Central Connecticut State University (CCSU) sought to re-bid a contract for snack vending machines. A copy of their RFP was shared with DORS. The RFP included their snack sales figures for the past three years. By applying the statewide contract commission rates to the sales, the value of the vending commissions to DORS would be $20,000 annually. The University has offered to enter into a Memorandum of Agreement with DORS in which they will provide $20,000 annually to the Business Enterprise fund for the life of the contract, which is for 5 years, in exchange for a waiver which allows CCSU to have direct oversight of the third party vendor.

Motion made by Brandy Altergott to issue a waiver for the snack vending machines at Central Connecticut State University with the stipulation that CCSU will enter into a Memorandum of Agreement with DORS which will transfer $20,000 annually to the Business Enterprise Program Fund for the life of the CCSU contract with the third party snack vendor.
Seconded by Frank Roberts
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0

The Committee reviewed the information from the site survey at Connecticut Valley Hospital (CVH). They are seeking to re-open a food service, formerly the Valley View Café which closed 2 years ago. The facility was previously operated by the in house food service department and provided employment opportunities to clients. It was a 7 day per week operation, but was reduced to 6 days per week just prior to closure. CVH provided their sales figures and an estimate that it would take about $75,000 to update the facility in order to take over operations.
Motion made by Frank Roberts to issue a waiver for the operation of the former Valley View Café but to retain our rights to all the vending machines on the campus.
Seconded by Chad Farr
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Committee discussed the renewal of their membership in the National Federation of the Blind Entrepreneurial Initiative. The committee members felt that continued membership in this organization was important.
Motion made by Chad Farr to renew membership in the National Federation of the Blind Entrepreneurial Initiative for another year.

Seconded by Brandy Altergott
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The issue of BEP facility managers being asked to sign contracts by their suppliers was discussed. If a facility manager is unsure about the terms of the contract, they can request that the field representative review the contract. The facility manager should also seek clarifications from the supplier before signing a contract if there is language in the contract that is unclear.
Terry Smith, Director of the National Federation of the Blind Entrepreneurial Initiative presented on the topic of Randolph-Sheppard: A Discussion of the Current State of Affairs.
Terry spoke of the 2018 BLAST Conference to be held in San Antonio, TX, November 13-16, 2018. This conference focuses on the Randolph-Sheppard Program. He encouraged managers to attend. Early registration ends October 13, 2018.
Terry advised of their efforts to educate legislators about the issues facing Randolph-Sheppard. Among the issues being addressed are the potential commercialization of highway rest areas. There are 400 vending facility managers who operate rest areas across the country. There are 1,900 vending facility managers nationwide.

There has been a delay in the issuance of arbitration letters by the Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA). Policy guidance from RSA would help to reduce the occurrence of repeat arbitrations on the same topic.

The pre-approval policy which requires RSA approval for equipment expenditures of $5,000 or more has resulted in RSA not approving any item which is seen as construction, citing that this should be the responsibility of the host agencies. Some host agencies are in disagreement with this perspective, expecting the Randolph-Sheppard program to fund the renovations at the vending facility.
In response to a question pertaining to group purchases for vending facilities, Terry indicates that in some states, vending facility managers have pooled their buying power to leverage better pricing for beverage purchases. 

Chairman Haley thanked Terry for his presentation and for all of his efforts on behalf of the Randolph-Sheppard Program.

Under Agency Matters, a repair service call log was discussed. The Program has developed a service call log that all facility managers are to use to record the times that a repair company is on site. This will assist in the verification of the labor charge on the invoice. Field Representatives will review the logs with the facility managers. The logs may be modified to the appropriate format which best meets the facility manager’s needs, as long as it encompasses the same information.
The seven facility transfers which occurred since May of this year were listed. Renovation plans are continuing for 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, 505 Hudson Street, Hartford and the DOT Gift Shop in Newington. 

The federal fiscal year will be ending on September 30, 2018. All facility managers were reminded to submit their business reports covering that period as soon as possible to facilitate the preparation of the Federal RSA-15 Report on the Vending Facility Program.
The elections to the Committee were held. The six facility managers on the ballot were afforded an opportunity to address the other managers. The results of the election were Angel Torres, Shelly McDermott, Brandy Altergott and Frank Roberts elected as regular committee members. Amos Fatorma was elected first alternate and Jazmarie DeJesus was elected second alternate. These members will join Keith Haley, Rich Braccia and Chad Farr who will remain on the Committee to serve the second year of their terms.
The Committee will hold a teleconference to elect a Chair and Vice-Chair on Tuesday, September 18th.

The next scheduled Committee meeting is December 4, 2018.
A motion was made by Brandy Altergott to adjourn.
Seconded by 
Chad Farr
Vote: Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 
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